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Commissioner Lara Urges Insurers to Assist California Workers Affected by Federal Shutdown 

SACRAMENTO, Calif. — Insurance Commissioner Ricardo Lara strongly urges that insurance 
companies assist Californians who are affected by the Federal Government shutdown and may 
face delays in paying premiums or cancellation of policies. The Commissioner is asking insurers 
to be patient and work with these California residents during this difficult time. 

“The Federal shutdown is putting Californians at unnecessary risk of losing insurance coverage 
over late or unpaid bills,” said Commissioner Lara. “I am asking insurers to partner with me to 
protect our federal workers and contractors in California to give them some peace of mind during 
this time of uncertainty.” 

The partial shutdown of the Federal Government is negatively affecting many California 
consumers, specifically those employed by the Federal Government and contractors who are not 
being paid their regular salary or receiving reimbursements when normally due. This delay in 
payment affects these consumers’ ability to pay their bills on time including insurance coverage, 
mortgages or other loans.  

Commissioner Lara asks insurers to take into consideration the difficulties California consumers 
are facing and will continue to face until the current shutdown has ended. He urges insurers to 
relax due dates for premium payments, extend grace periods, waive late fees and penalties, allow 
forbearance with regard to the cancellation/non-renewal of policies, allow payment plans for 
premium payments, and exercise judicious efforts to assist affected policyholders and work with 
them to make sure that their insurance policies do not lapse. 
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